Minutes of November 17, 2009 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Attendees: Neal Duffy, Milton Fistel, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Masone, Sydney Pierce, Wayne Spritz   

Next Meeting: To be determined.

Police Station Vote: We discussed the positive police station building vote at Town Meeting and what our next steps should be to ensure that green design remains a commitment. Victoria will contact Pat Jones and Joe Markarian to remind them she is available to review design changes and to ask if the pitched roof is final or if a flat roof that would accommodate solar panels is possible. The building orientation cannot be changed.

EECBG (Stimulus Fund) Grant:  ESCO buydown (up to $150,000) is eligible for this grant but it must be an item that has fallen outside the 15 year payback scope of the ESCO contract. Victoria has been in contact with our ESCO contractor, Johnson Controls, and will meet with them next week. Solar panels for the HS are likely to fall outside the desired payback period and are a possibility. Wayne questioned whether solar panels for only part of the roof would complicate efforts to put solar panels on the rest of the roof at a later date using third party financing or another means. Because of that possibility, the discussion with Johnson Controls will be broadened to include consideration of solar panels on another roof (the library?) as well as the possibility of geothermal for the library using the 2006 test borings done for the town hall. The grant is due December 7th. Victoria is taking the lead on this.

Green Community Act (GCA) Status: Ellie Baker of Horsley, Witten had asked us to assign contact people to each GCA item to facilitate her work with us.


- as-of-right siting and expedited permitting: Tara will take the lead on reaching out to the Planning Board and setting up a meeting with them, us and Ellie. Milton offered to do some background research on expediting permitting. Tara and Milton would welcome help on the bylaw and noted that Brian had done some work on a previous draft of a wind bylaw.


- energy-efficient vehicles: Wayne offered to start this off.


-  energy stretch code: Neal will head this up.


- energy baseline and 20% reduction in energy use: Our work with Johnson Controls forms the cornerstone of our efforts here. Victoria, as the key contact for that contract, will also be the lead on this item.


- General: We will try to have Ellie come to our next meeting.

Updates:  

- Our wind feasibility study grant application was submitted; we will hear back in six weeks. We discussed the concerns raised in email by Dorothy Allen regarding the lease requirement. Victoria noted that we have a permanent easement, not a lease.


- ESCO Phase I work is proceeding on schedule and Johnson Controls has been very responsive. 

Respectfully submitted,

T. Gallagher
